Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes

April 6, 2015
     Memorial Hall 7:00 pm

Call to Order: Chairman Payne called the meeting to order.  Other members present: Joe Judd, Robert Manners, and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. Also present: Finance Committee members Leo Ojala, John Rees, and Tamarack Hanna.

Media Present: None.

Acceptance of Minutes: Joe made a motion to accept the minutes for March 23. 2015.  Bob seconded the motion which carried unanimously. Bob made a motion to accept the minutes of March 25, 2015.  Joe seconded the motion which carried unanimously.  Joe made a motion to accept the minutes of March 31, 2015.  Bob seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

Noteworthy News: 
John noted the new agenda disclaimer regarding times noted for appointments being now a tool for time management purposes.  Selectmen will try to stay on schedule but some subject matter may require more or less time to discuss.
Department Liaison Reports:

Police Dept.: Joe reported all has been quiet.  Joe has been in discussion with the chief regarding the need for a new cruiser and they have mutually determined the need can’t wait another budget cycle.

Senior Center: Joe reported he has been in discussion with Sr. Center Director regarding potential grants and what might be possible for the Center.
Pratt Building: Bob reported construction should begin on the roof and masonry within the next two weeks.  Bob requested workers be allowed to park closer to the project without being ticketed.  John and Joe felt the request was reasonable.  Bob said the project should take approximately two months and should be completed before prime tourist season begins.

Highway Dept.: John brought up the list that notes the Responsibilities of the Transfer Station Attendant and the Town of Shelburne’s Transfer Station Policy.  John would like to discuss at the next scheduled Selectmen’s meeting.
Public Comment: None.  

Appointments:

7:15 p.m.: Kathy Young RE: Request for Flea Market License: Following a short discussion regarding the parameters of the request, Joe made a motion to grant the request for a flea market license to Kathy Young pending approval from the Police Chief and upon presenting appropriate insurance for the market.  Bob seconded the motion which carried unanimously.
7:30 p.m.: Finance Committee to Review Fiscal Year 2016 Budget: The two boards engaged in a lengthy discussion that focused primarily on what all felt was an excessive increase in the MTRSD budget as well as the town’s assessment.  The boards also discussed the potential ramifications of the school budget being voted down in Town Meeting.   
The Finance Committee was comfortable with the rest of the budget aside from some questions relating to the previously discussed need for a new police cruiser.

The two boards also discussed the merits of having a pre-school and whether more thought should go into funding a preschool in the upcoming budget.

John stated he would like to have more information regarding the formula used to generate the town’s assessment in relation to the schools.

The Finance Committee is slated to meet on April 20, at which time they will make decisions and recommendations for the FY 2016 budget.  
Old Business: 

Memorial Hall Bathroom RE: Single Unisex Bathroom: Bob said they are waiting on contracts.

250th Sestercentennial Celebration – 2018 (Budget & Appointment of Committee): No one has stepped up to participate yet.  Anyone interested can contact Terry.
.

New Business:

Laurie Wheeler Re: Resignation from Shelburne Cultural Council: Joe made a motion to accept Laurie wheeler’s resignation from the Cultural Council with regret.  Bob seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

Shelburne Farm & Garden RE: Route 2/Mechanic St. Plantings: Responding to a request from Shelburne Farm & Garden to increase their budget for plantings they maintain on Route 2/Mechanic St. in the upcoming season from $300 to $500 Bob made a motion to approve the request.  Joe seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

Christine Lynch RE: “Pain in the Mass Tour” August 22-23, 2015: The board requested Terry contact Christine and ask her to have a conversation with the police chief as the board had concerns regarding traffic and safety during the event.  John would like to know if the town has a bylaw to address events such as the bicycling tour.  The board would like the topic to remain on the agenda for further discussion at the next selectmen’s meeting
Any Other Business: 

Joe requested Terry put an item on the nest select board meeting agenda under New Business to discuss financial and legal issues relating to the proposed Kinder-Morgan pipeline. 
Correspondence: 
Eversource RE: Transmission Project on Taylor Road: The board expressed dissatisfaction with a letter responding to a request from the board to Eversource to take responsibility for damage to Taylor Road from heavy trucks using the road for an Eversource project.  Joe asked John to write another letter to Eversource on the topic and John agreed to do so.  John added he would also get someone to take photos of the area.

Thomas Brezinski RE: Many Thanks to Police and Highway. 
Public Comment: None
Adjournment: Bob presented a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:20 p.m.  Joe seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Cris Carl
